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From the Principal 

Classroom Walkthroughs 
Classroom walkthroughs have become an 
embedded practice at Kapunda Primary School. 
Walkthroughs have many benefits, including 
creating a “cycle of continuous improvement”, 
providing leaders with valuable data about 
instruction. They allow the school leadership 
team to gain a snapshot of the type of 
instructional strategies and pedagogy occurring 
across the school, gauge a climate of the school 
and stay in regular communication with students 
and teachers.  
 

At times, we all get busy with tasks that need to 
be completed, but as a leadership team, we are 
finding it really refreshing to see what is 
happening in classes, talking with students and 
teachers about the learning and seeing the 
implementation of our Site Improvement Plan. If 
your children are reporting that they have had 
the leaders in their room regularly, this will 
explain why. 
 

Term 3 Assessment 
In Term 3, students participate in two 
standardised assessments. The first is the Year 1 
Phonics Check, which will commence from Week 
5. The Phonics Screening Check (PSC) is a simple 
assessment that tells how your child is 
progressing in phonics. Phonics is the 
relationship between letters and sounds and is 

vital in learning to read. The results help us design 
targeted, differentiated learning for our students 
as part of an integrated reading program.  
 

The next assessment work is later in the term and 
are the Progressive Achievement Tests (PAT) 
from ACER. All students from Reception -Year 7 
undertake the assessments for reading and 
mathematics. There are the Standard of 
Educational Achievement (SEA) that apply to 
each year level. Like the phonics screening check, 
the results are used to support teachers to design 
targeted, differentiated learning and identify 
students for intervention. 
 

2021 School Engagement Parent Survey 
The Department's parent survey is a great 
opportunity to get valuable insights into parent 
engagement of our students’ learning. You will 
have been sent an invite directly from the 
department on Monday 2nd August 2021. The 
survey is open until Sunday 29th August. We 
encourage you to complete the survey. 
 

Pupil Free and School Closure  
Later in this term we have a Pupil Free Day, on 
Friday 3rd September. KOSHC will be open for 
bookings should you need your child to be cared 
for. Monday 6th September will be a School 
Closure day and KOSHC will be open if you need 
care for your child.  
 

Kind regards, 
David Pitt 
Principal 
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Funny Memes 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Assembly Timetable - Term 3 
 

Date Host Class 

13th August 2021 Mrs Jones’s Class 

20th August 2021 Wellbeing Assembly 

27th August 2021 Mrs Schultz’s Class 

3rd Sept 2021 Wellbeing Assembly 

10th Sept 2021 Ms Conway/Ms Flower’s Class 

17th Sept 2021 Wellbeing Assembly 

24th Sept 2021 Mrs Mickan/Mrs Valentine’s Class 

 

Due to current COVID Department guidelines, 
unfortunately family members are unable to 
attend school assemblies.  
 

  

Dear Families, 
 

Congratulations to all of the students who have 
now completed the 2021 Premier’s Reading 
Challenge.  Just a quick reminder that all 
completed PRC record forms need to be returned 
to me by Friday, 3rd September, 2021 (Week 7, 
Term 3).  If your child needs another student 
record form, please ask them to see me in the 
library and I will give them a form. 
 

Thank you, 
Davina Holthouse 
 

  

Joke of the Week 
 

  

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
TERM 3 

Starting Monday 23rd August 
Book Week 

 

Tuesday 24th August  
Festival Choir Rehearsal 

 

Thursday 26th – Friday 27th August  
Year 3-4 Camp – Glenhaven 

 

Thursday 2nd September 
Book Week Parade 

 

Friday 3rd September 
Pupil Free Day 

 

Monday 6th September 
School Closure 

 

Tuesday 7th September 
Festival Choir Concert 

 

Wednesday 15th September 
Rotary Achiever Award 

 

Monday 20th September 
SAPSASA Athletics Adelaide 

 

Friday 24th September  
End of Term 3 – Dismissal 2.10pm 

 

Please note that these dates are subject to change 
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Student Wellbeing News – Term 3 Week 4 
 

Kia ora everyone.   

It’s great to be back.   
 

I’d like to thank students, staff and the wider 

community for their messages of support 

over the last few months and the warm 

welcome I have received on return. It has 

made the road far less rocky knowing I’ve 

got an army behind me.  My heartfelt thanks 

to you all. 
 

Buddy Benches donated by ‘The Men’s 

Shed’ of Kapunda.  
 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank 

the hard working and generous blokes 

down at the Men’s Shed for making our 

school not one, but TWO unique Buddy 

Benches to be used in our yard to support 

students to make friends. These benches 

have been donated to the school and will 

be established in the yard in the next few 

weeks.  At our Wellbeing Assembly last 

Friday we discussed how the Buddy Bench 

should be used.  Students should be 

encouraged to use the bench after they 

have tried the below strategies.  
 

1. Plan before you play: 

 What will you do at recess/lunch? 

 Who can you play with? 

 What can you all play together? 

 

2. Look around: 

 See if you can find anybody to play 

with and ask if you can join. 
 

 

 

 

3. Try the Buddy Bench: 

 If you cannot find someone to play 

with, have a seat. 

 If someone comes and invites you to 

play, join them. 

 Two people on the bench can invite 

one another to play. 
 

4. Play Again: 

 If you’ve made a friend from the 

Buddy Bench, ask them to play 

again. 

 The bench should not be used by the 

same people every day.  It is a tool to 

help make and keep friends. 
 

5. Be Caring: 

 Check the Buddy Bench if someone 

needs a buddy. 

 Student Voice Leaders and School 

Captains will also be Buddy Bench 

Spotters to support you. 
 

We look forward to seeing the finished 

products.  Thank you again to the Kapunda 

Men’s Shed for supporting us with this 

initiative.  
 

Thanks for reading everyone. 

Ka kite ano (I’ll see you again) NZ Maori  
 

Jemma Worroll 

Student Wellbeing Leader  
 

Leadership Student Shout Outs 

We have been watching and 

listening to students in the yard 

and in classrooms.  We would 

like to acknowledge these 

students this week: 
 

Imogen Davies 

Displaying confidence and resilience by 

standing up for herself.  
 

Bailey Rogers 

Asking thoughtful questions and having 

excellent conversational skills. 
 

Pippa Leslie  

Showing courage. 
 

Well done to these people! 

From Mr Pitt, Mrs Giles and Mrs Worroll  
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Book Week Parade 

Thursday 2nd September 

This year’s Book Week theme is 

‘Old World, New Worlds, Other Worlds” 

The book week parade will be held on 

Friday 2nd September. Students are 

encouraged to dress up as their favourite 

book character. Please note that parents 

will not be allowed on site for the parade, 

however will endenvour to come up with a 

solutions for parents to view the fun! 

 

 

Pastoral Care Worker – Karrissa Buck 
 

Pastoral Care Worker what is this and who does this role in our School:  
 

At KPS we are lucky enough to get Federal funding to have a Pastoral Care Worker on 
site 10 hour a week, this role has had many different names over the years from 
Chaplain to Pastoral Support Worker to Pastoral Care Workers or PCW’s as we are now 
known. The role of a Pastoral Care Worker is to offer support to students, staff, and 
families of the school they serve at. They are available to speak to students, staff, and 
families about wellbeing, they are an extra person when the need arises to talk or to 

seek help. They run programs like, seasons for Growth and kimochis to craft activities 
or quizzes or scavenger hunts at lunch times. They help in breakfast clubs, source 
food hampers, and help find assistance within the local communities for people that 
may need it.  I am glad to be the Pastoral Care Worker at KPS  
 

Hi my name is Karrissa Buck, a little about me would be I am a mum of three, I 
have my Chef certificate so spend a lot of time in the kitchen throughout the 
years, I still enjoy cooking and baking, as well as doing some crafts. I have 2 
cats thanks to Mrs Haywood, 1 dog and 1 bearded dragon, and would love to 
one day own a miniature highlander cow.  
 

For my role at KPS, I am here to offer support to students, staff and families. I enjoy seeing students in 
the morning at breakfast club and talking to them about their weekends, learning all about Sharks or 
listening to a story as they practice their reading, and we have a chat, seeing their creative side as they 
join me at lunch time in the FISH group (Craft), watching students grow in themselves and learn new 
skills. Being able to help families, having a coffee and listen as they tell me stories of their children, 
offering programs to help our community grow stronger and be a part of something bigger than just our 
families.  
 

I have support from the local Churches and a wonderful support group who allow me to have resources 
and undertake training to be better equipped to face challenges and help support our KPS students, 
staff, and families.  
 

If you have any questions for me or would like to speak to me, please feel free to email me at 
Karrissa.buck214@schools.sa.edu.au or Stacey at the front desk can pass on a message and I can get 
back to you. I am at KPS on Mondays and Tuesdays.  
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